# ARIZONA ARIZONA

#### **BOARD OF SUPERVISORS AGENDA ITEM REPORT**

Requested Board Meeting Date: February 16, 2021

**Title:** Regional Wastewater Reclamation Advisory Committee (RWRAC)

## Introduction/Background:

As required by Ordinance 2008-115, a representative of the Citizens Water Advisory Committee (CWAC) shall serve on the RWRAC.

### Discussion:

The previous CWAC representative's term expired last year & is no longer serving on the CWAC. Therefore, CWAC currently does not have a representative on the RWRAC.

### Conclusion:

CWAC has requested to appoint Ms. Alison Jones to serve as the CWAC representative on the RWRAC.

#### Recommendation:

It is recommended Ms. Alison Jones be appointed to serve as the CWAC representative on the RWRAC.

Fiscal Impact: N/A			
Board of Supervisor District:			ender of the second
	<b>4</b>	□ 5	⊠ All Š
Department: Regional Wastewater Recla	mation Department Telep	hone: <u>724-</u> 65	61
Contact: Veronica Lopez	Telep	hone: 724-65	man and a second
Department Director Signature/Date:	to forte	1/19/21	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Deputy County Administrator Signature/Date:			
County Administrator Signature/Date:	C. Parlu	Vocus	1/22/21



# **MEMORANDUM**

DATE:

January 6, 2021

TO:

Veronica Lopez

Pima County

Regional Wastewater Reclamation

FROM:

Jessica Rodriguez

Staff Assistant, Tucson Water

SUBJECT: Citizens' Water Advisory Committee (CWAC) Appointment to Regional Wastewater Reclamation Advisory Committee (RWRAC)

As you aware, the RWRAC reserves a seat for a representative from the CWAC. Jean McLain has served in that capacity for a number of years. However, her term on CWAC expired last year.

As a result of the expiration of Ms. McLain's appointment on CWAC, the Committee Chair appointed for a new member to replace her as CWAC's representative on RWRAC. Vice Chair Alison Jones accepted her appointment at the January 6<sup>th</sup> meeting.

Ms. Jones can be reached by email at or by phone at Please let me know if you need anything additional. I can be reached by email at Jessica.rodriguez@tucsonaz.gov
Thank you,

cc:

Mark Taylor, CWAC Chair